
From: Rick Edwards <redwards@thirdsectorcap.org>
To: Soura, ChristianChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
CC: Peter Barthpbarth@thirdsectorcap.org

Marcia Chongmchong@thirdsectorcap.org
Date: 8/6/2013 8:36:40 AM

Subject: Tony Keck

Hi, Christian.  Thanks for the Friday call. It sounds like you had a great holiday and are energized 
back at work.  We look forward to the opportunity to work with you more specifically on PFS.  I was 
impressed with Rhett's direct and probing questions on Friday on programs, savings and funding. 

I am emailing and linking in with Tony Keck to seek a personal get to know meeting.  Lets see what 
develops over the next few weeks.  I put a lot of importance in knowing the people you work with in 
person.  

Talk soon. Rick 

Richard Edwards
Partner, Capital Markets
Third Sector Capital Partners
203 856 0850
Redwards@thirdsectorcap.org
www.thirdsectorcap.org
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